
LUDDENDEN CONSERVATION SOCIETY NEWSLETTER 
JULY 2019 
 

LAST MEETING 
The last meeting was quite a short one, as there were very few issues. The village green situation was 
further discussed, as Calderdale have now decided that the land will not be sold off as was their original 
plan. However, the Society is not satisfied with this decision, as it is felt that the ownership of the land is 
not registered correctly with the Land Registry, and we are trying to follow this up, although there is no 
help from Calderdale. The council now seems to be telling the Conservation Society to do this, but is 
giving no assistance with regard to the deeds they hold. We are now contacting our elected councillors 
to seek assistance with this. 
 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
There have been no new planning applications to Calderdale since our last newsletter. 
 

OPEN GARDENS DAY 
The ninth Luddenden Open Gardens day was held on Saturday June 29th from 11am until 5pm, and was 
the biggest so far. 18 gardens from both sides of the Luddenden valley were open, ranging in size from 
small cottage gardens and an allotment to an Elizabethan  garden at one of the oldest houses in the ar-
ea. The weather was absolutely perfect, and the number of people who came around 300,  was by far 
the highest we have ever had. Around £1900 profit was made by the Society, and a further £250 for 
other charities. Following the event,  an evening was held to thank all the people who helped in all the 
various ways. 
One of the gardens which was open was that of Dr. Graham and Rachel Smith-Moorhouse. Most villag-
ers will now be aware that Dr. Smith-Moorhouse has retired from the local Hebden Bridge Group Prac-
tice after 49 years service in Luddendenfoot and surrounding areas. At the above event, Mr. Rodney 
Collinge, Hon. President of the Society presented him with an inscribed glass tankard to  express our 
thanks for all that he had done for the people of this district during that time, and passed on our wishes 
for a very happy retirement. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be on Thursday 25th July at 7.30pm in the Lord Nelson. Everybody welcome.  
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Midgley Village Shop - run by volunteers 
 

The Old Co-op, Towngate 
  

Opening hours – 

9.00am - 7.00pm Mon, Wed, Thurs and Fridays 

9.00am – 1.00pm Saturdays and Sundays. Closed Tuesdays 
 

We sell fresh bread, meat, milk and dairy produce, and a good 
selection of wine. Also a wide range of provisions together with 
some more unusual specialities. 
 

We focus on local produce where possible (e.g. bread, meat, 
milk, eggs, beer) and have many organic alternatives and stock 
Suma produce too. Daily and weekend papers can be ordered. 

 

Support your local store! 

Ian Clay 
Professional Painter and Decorator 
City & Guilds Qualified 
__________________________________ 
 

2 The Corn Mill, High Street 
Luddenden, Halifax, HX2 6RN 
Telephone: 01422 881445 
Mobile: 07798 825885 
 

                                   35 years experience 

 

The Lord Nelson Inn 
        Five real ales  
             always available 
 

Private Functions/Parties Catered for 
Contact the team on 01422 647290 

or lordnelsoninnluddenden@gmail.com   

 

 
HEBDEN BRIDGE GOLF CLUB 

 

Stunning panoramic views & extensive car parking 
ALL TYPES OF FUNCTIONS CATERED FOR 

ROOM HIRE AVAILABLE AT COMPETITIVE RATES 
 

For availability & catering options please  
call Lorraine on 07733 192765 or  email 

lorraine.boulton@btinternet.com 
 

SPECIAL MEMBERSHIP RATES AVAILABLE 

 
Check www.hebdenbridgegolfclub.co.uk 

for the latest schedule of events & competitions 
For further information email us at 

info@hebdenbridgegolfclub.co.uk or call on 01422 842896 

The Luddenden Conservation Society would like to thank the following businesses for supporting this newsletter  
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